‘Some of you already know that Glovers-
ville, has a newly built and completely
‘modernized Nathan Littaur Hospital, which is
waiting to serve thosé who might have need of
its facilities.

Our own Dick Parkhurst had done a
‘magnificent job in sparkplugging the new

ospital into being against some pretty
fornudable odds, with the result that — if you
lhave to go at all — it is a first rate institution
to attend. Incidentally, as one Wwno has
already enjoyed its services, I can truthfully
say that in addition to its medical capabilities,
the food is excellent!

‘There are still a few areas available for
endowment at reasonable figures. complete
with name plaqus. et al, and Dick would be
very glad to talk with any of our members
interested in suppotting this fine asset to the
general Gloversville and Canada Lake area.

An Information Meeting for the public has
been scheduled for 7:30 P.M. Thursday, July
10th, 1969 at the Wheelerville School; the
subject to be discussed will be A Sewage
Feasibility Study for the' Town of Caroga.

Mrs. Anna B. Kukla, chairman of the Town
Planning Board will be moderator.

All C.L.P.A. members are urged to attend.

CHURCH SERVICES — July and August

Masses at St. Barbara’s Chapel, Caroga
Lake, will be held at 8 AM,, 9:15 AM,,
10:30 AM.; and noon, by Rev. Father Joseph
Reger and Assistant.

At North Bush Methodist Church, services
will be held at 10:30 AM. by Rev. Joseph
Beatty.

At Caroga Lake Evangelical Chapel, Rev.
Walter Whitney will conduct services at 11:00
A.M., starting the last Sunday in June.
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SCHEDULE OF EVENTS
Summer — 1969

JULY
3 'Fireworks display 9:00 P.M.
3 Flare lighting (just after fireworks)
5. Rain date for fireworks, and
flare lighting
6 Second rain date for fireworks
and flares, |
12 Annual C.L.P.A. Meeting in the
school auditorium.
24 Luncheon and Card Party,
Nick Stoner Inn |
Evelyn Loomis, Ann Kukla -
Hostesses

AUGUST _
9 C.L.P.A. Meeting, in the
school auditorium 8:
14 Luncheonand Card Party 12:30
Nick Stoner Inn -
Claire Mason, Nancy White -
Hostesses

B:00 P.M.
12:30 P.M.

24 Boat Parade 2:30 P.M.
31 Rain Date for Boat Parade
131 Flare Lighting (on cannon 9:00 PM.

signal)

COMMITTEES FOR 1969

. Nominating: R. Loomis, A. White, J. Ryan

Echo: Wm, Bates, J. Mason

Membership: A. White, G. Gheisen, P.
Kukla

. Bridge: Ann Kukla, Evelyn Loomis, Claire
Mason, Nancy Whité

Sailing: Wm. Dunstan, Wm. Bates, J. Ryan

Boat Parade: A. Zipp

. Fireworks: A. Zipp

. Flares: R, Loomis

. Island Care: P. Kukla

lod 2 —

vomag; &

OFFICERS

Phone
President: Joseph M. Mason WL k]
1 78 First Ave.,Gloversville,N.Y. 12078
1st Vice Pres.: Wm. B. Bates 4166
15 Union Ave., Slingerlands, N.Y. 12159
2nd Vice Pres.: Alvan White 4560
37 E.&th Ave., Gloversville, N.Y. 12078
Secretary: Mabel Kane
172 S. Cherry St., Poughkeepsie, N.Y.
12603 7 i
Treusurer: Paul Kukla
Canada Lake. N.Y. 12030

4676

00 P.M.
P.M.

DIRECTORS (terms expire 1969)

Phone
William H. Dunstan 4679
Canada Lake, N.Y. 12030
Dr, Bernard Feldstein
15 Washington St., St. Johnsville, N.Y.

13452

LeRoy Loomis
Dolgeville, N.Y. 13329

Gerald Theisen 2536
36 2nd Ave., Ossining, N.Y. 10562

DIRECTORS (terms expire 1970)

Fred Juer 2531
82 S. Main St., Dolgeville, N.Y. 13329

John F. Ryan ' 4382
1 Abbey Pldce, Yonkers, NY. 10701

Willard Ryan 2534

2 Piping Rock Dr., Ossining, N.Y. 10562
John Brower _
6 Shady Lane, Albany, N.Y. 12203

DIRECTORS (terms expire 1971)

John Fielding
27 Midline Rd,, Ballston Lake, N.Y. 12019
Lioyd Decker 3081

15 State St., Dolgeville, N.Y. 13329

Tod Ballard
15 A Springvale Rd., Croton on Hudson,
N.Y. 10520

Arden Zipp (phone is son Alan) 3086
103 S.Main St., Dolgeville 13329

PRESIDENT’S COLUMN

Last year, Spring came to Canada Lake
with a real roar. Lots of action, ice movement,
wind and low water. This year, ggting just
gort of sneaked in gradually. Good weather
prevailed and the ice just gradually melted and
disappeared. The water was pretty well up and
remains so at this writing. All in all, the lake
looks beautiful and is awaiting your arrival to
make the picture complete.

We were all yery sorry to learn iof the
recent passing of our good friend and director,
Herb Steincamp. Fur years Herb has served
our ussociation on,the board and as chairman
of the Membership Committee, in which
capacity both he and his good wife Helen have
spent many many, hours helping to bring the
association fo the state of strength which it
now enjoys. His wisdom and counsel will be
sorely missed. 1 am sure that all members join
in offering Helen out sincerest sympathies in
this time of great loss.

In view of the water problem at Caroga

Lake last summer, your directors last Labor
Day undertook @ precautionary check of the
Canada Lake water. Done by Carl Ackerbauer
of Ackerbauer Laboratories in Johnstown,
results show that there is a degree of pollution
in the lake water. The bacteria count in the
large part of Canada and West Canada lakes is
such that drinking the water would be
unadviseable though not so high as to
preclude swimming. One area, Sawdust Creek,
did show a high count. Your directors have
met with the town board regarding corrective
measures inasmuch as the pollution is
probably coming from trailers parked along
the creek at Pine Lake. We expect that the
town board will see to having this condition
investigated and corrected by State personnel
this summer.

Your directors have undertaken a program
of self-help and correction including a series
of checks through the summer by bauer,
and checks by our own membership on the
efficacy of our own water treatment systems,
individually, using the same dye test which is
used by the state people. The cooperation of
all lake residents is urgently sought in
implementing our self-testing program so that
we may have the pure water originally
provided by nature returned to the lake for
the use and benefit of all.

All members are urged to be sure to attend

the Annual Meeting at the school on July 12
where this matter will be taken up in greater
detail. Meanwhile, kindly give the aboye your
serious thought, and keep the whole thing
within our membership family until the July
12 meeting. No need for panic thinking or
action, .

Note that the boat parade has been
scheduled for a week earlier this year, with a
rain date on the last weekend. As many
members are busy with _closiﬁau.p_'on Labor
Day Weekend, the thinking is that many more
boats might participate on the 24th than
would be available on the 31st. Let us fry this
change this year, subject to revision in the
future if revision seems indicated.

Arden Zipp says he has definitely
scheduled our fireworks display for the
evening of July 3rd, and we will look for no
last minute announcement of change. Inci-
dentally, like everything else, the cost of
fireworks has increased greatly in recent years.
It seems that in 1969 we are still operating on
the same yearly dues figure that we used in
1949 and before. The costs for fireworks (one
of our best yearly events), a much-needed
anii&pollu_tion program, and other yearly
needs seem to indicate the advisability of a
modest. adjustment in our dues figure.
Considering what we spend on our own

summers fun ana enieruianiment, suci an
adjustment would not be killing for anyone
and would enable your board ol directors to
provide better service to the benefit of all.

Al White is chairman of our Membership
Committee this year. His phone number at the
lake is published in the list of Directors here
in the Echo. He will appreciate your help in
bringing in new members both from among
new residents and from among older residents
who for some reason have not joined in
previous years. Kindly call Al with names of
new residents in camps near your own. The
Membership job is a big one and needs all the
assistance available.

Finally, in addition to enjoying our
beautiful lake this summer, let’s all get 100%
behind our association, its board and its
program this year and every year, for in unity
there is strength, action and a better summer
for us all. Be seeing you soon.

Sincerely,
Monty Mason

SAILING — SAILING

The 1969 sailing season will get off at the
gun with a party and meeting at the Dunstan’s
camp on July 4, at 4 o'clock p.m. All
skippers, their mates, regular crew members
and regular starters are invited. This get-
together will let us plan the 1969 race season,
get acquainted with new sailors, and meet old
friends. Members of the ‘“‘new-class comr
mittee” who attended the boat show in New
York will have a report to make,

At the Race Committee meeting last fall,
the need for more starters was discussed. We
would like to enlarge this committee to
include about ten non-sailors, operating under
Race Committee member Bill Bates. Fred
Saunders has been a faithful chairman of
starters for years, but due to a change in his
working conditions, his presence at race time
is not always assured. Our starters now are.
Fred Saunders, chairman; Paul Kukla, John
Kasson, Jim Long, Roy Loomis. Al Lunden
will operate one committee boat and we need
one more. Anyone who would be interested in
acting as a starter is asked to get in touch with
any member of the Race Committee.

Don’t forget our dues!! — one dollar per
boat per year - payable at the opening
meeting. Only skippers in good standing will
be considered for awards.

A final meeting and party will be held at
Jack Ryan’s dock on Sunday, August 31, at
4:00 p.m.

It looks like a good season coming up. SO
get your sailboats in the water and tuned for
the FIRST race, July 5, 1969.



1969 Sailboat Race Winners

Trophy Open class Sunfish
CLPA First place  White Mason
CLPA Second place Mahoney MacDougal

Akers, Midge
CLPA Third place Dunstan Akers, Mike
Canada Lake Store White
Kassan Sunfisi Akers, Mike
Bogart Memorial  Whita Mason
Woest Lake Theisén Akers, Mike

Race committee:

Bill Dunstan, Ch.
Bill Bates
Jack Ryan

SAILBOAT RACE SCHEDULE

July '5 Canada Lake Store Trophy
12 C.L.P.A. Trophies
19 C.L.P.A. Trophies
26 Open
Aug. 2 C.L.P.A. Trophies
9 Bogart Memorial, (team)
16 C.L.P.A. Trophies
23 C.L.P.A. Trophies
30 West Lake

Enclosed is a detailed description of the 420
Intermediate Class Sailboat which has been
' recommended by the New Class Committee as
'a possibility for one design fleet on Canada
Lake,

THE TALK OF THE HOUSE
by Edgar Moore

Fall. Lookin® around the lake makes one
think of a big city goin’ to sleep don’t it?
Lights has been goin’ off till now there ain’t
hardly a camp with a light showin® and nary a
sound, The laughin’ kids, their moms and dads
all gone to winter quarters just like them geese
we see flyin’ over today. I tell you young
feller, them geese and their ancestors, just like
a lot of these houses, they seen a lot of
changes in this lake too. Want to hear about
them? Well sir, you just stop paddlin’ for a
minute and let this canoe drift while I tell you
some of the things I've heard from the talk of
the house. Sure houses talk. You just take a
cold winter night — say "bout 20 below and
the moon a shinin’ down on that white snow
and there ain’t a sound. Seems like you can
hear your own shadow move. Then, that’s
when they start — sure, some calls it frost
pullin’ out the nails. Mebbe, but you listen.

Right over there on Green Lake was
probally the first two cottages around here.
One was built by them Johnstown Exempt
Firemen. To mention a few there was Colby
Moore, Pinky Sponenburgs dad, and Ralph
Skakels dad. You should hear them rafters
ring in there; when it’s about 30 below out.
They sure warm the air, yes sir. But to get on.
The old Exempt firemen’s cottage, that’s
where Ralph Skakel is now, then Gardner
Lytell he built and Gus Noelk, he has that
place. Long in there 'bout that time Cyrus
Dury, he built the saw mill and two houses,
One where the Paul Kuklas live and the other
is Mrs. Tony Wolf’s. 'Course the saw mill is
gone now, been gone over 30 years. Them
houses, Kukla’s and Wolf’s — they get to
braggin’ once in a while to them others
because they was built for a man that got to
be Congressman to the United States, and
then was connected with the collector of
internal revenue. Course that house has a right
to feel that way — Cy Durey, he done a lot for
this place and the people in it.

Accordin’ to the talk the next place to be
built was over in/Punky Cove, that’s between
the old Fulton House and Sand Point. Feller
built ‘that was a minister by the name of
McKinsey and it was used as a parsonage.

=

it

Feel that old east wind Dlowin’ comin
right down off Camel Hump Mt. tonight, and
we’'ve drifted most down to Dolgeville Point,

They call that Dolgeville Point on account
of it was settled mostly by Dolgeville folk. Bill
Spoar, Julius Breckwoldt, Frerdrickson, and
Drums, these two didn’t hail from Dolgeville.
Then there was Irv McGuire, Will Faville, Ed
Sliter, and H.I. Patrie. All of these has
changed hands now, the only two which is
still in the family is Breckwoldts and Sliters.
The original Sliter cottage burned down and
Skeet rebuilt right there where the first one
was. Skeet and Marie, they run the Canada
Lake store now. And Beckwoldts grand
daughter, Mrs. Edwin Vosburgh and her
husband spend summers at the Breckwoldt
cottage. Patries house, somefimes when he
gets to listenin’ to Dury’s he says he was lived
in by a man that got to be a New York State
Senator. Sometimes they gets to goin’ pretty
strong back and forth.

We’d best to get startin’ back, and on the
way we’ll skirt along the Canada Lake south
shore down by the old Fulton House and 1I'll
show you some of the cottages that was buill
next. John Q. Adams, Tex Northrup, Al

Saltsman, Tracy Cross, they all built about the

same time. Then along there where the Fulton
House Annex stood is Engels. After the
Annex burned down Engels built, and they
sorta built around the Annex fire place,
puttin’ the fire place in their livin' room.

Right over across the lake along that shore
road, they call that Kasson Drive now after
Mrs. Clay O’Dells brother, Bert Kasson, who
was county engineer. Well the first cottage
there'was by Helen Bushbie, that’s where the
Clay O’Dells be now, and they say in one of
those towers was a fire bell. Then where
Brower’s is was the second cotfage on that
road. Them cottages what is now where
Willards, the Stanleys, and Smith is, there is'a
lot of talkin® there. Timbers in them houses
claim fame in the sportin® world. These was
built by Peck and Snyder. A while later Peck
and Snyder merged with Spaulding Brothers
sport manufacturers. You know them camps
has been heard to say they ain’t got no bats in
their attics -~ they are all on the diamond.

But all them places is talkin® about what
happened in 1906 — they had hardly got used
to seein” them horseless carriages go by when
up the road comes a feller ridin’ a bycycle
lickety split. But he wasn’t doin’ no pumpin’,
no sir he was just ridin’, and ’twas Tony
Beekman astride 'a motorcycle. Then along
bout 1910 he built a cottage over on Green
Lake. You know Tony’s dad was a dickerin’
for some land, right over there where Jack
Ryans’ cottage is now. Well that was owned

by the Mills family and alter their daddy died
the girls was goin' to sell to Tony’s Dad that
place and 5 lots there and 5 lots on Mud Lake
all for $1800.00, and then right there in the
lawyers' office one’ daughter, she changed her
mind and wouldn’t sign off.

And then over on — say feel that flake of
snow? I'd better stop talkin' and start paddlin’
or we'll be caught in a snow squall. Looks like
an early winter & long hard one too. Well,
mebbe come spring we can get together again,
and if things ain’t just the way I told you,
well, you let me know. I mighta mis-
understood,

And on some of these cold, clear, winter
nights with the moon a shinin’ bright just
listen — you may hear the talk of the house.

(My thanks to Tony Beekman, and Mrs. Clay
O’dell )

ECHOS

Mr. & Mrs. William Roberts are happy to
announce the engagement of their daughter,
Norma, to Robert Karla, son of Mr.'& Mrs.
William Karla of Dalgeville. Miss Roberts
teaches i New Hartford and her fiance
teaches in Mohawk. A summer wedding is
planned.

Kenny and Ruth Richmond of Green Lake
spent three months at Lake Worth, Florida.

The Walter R. Kurgans’ of Canada Lake
and Whitesboro, N.Y. rteport that Todd
Stormes, 5 years old, caught a 17% in.
Pickeral last summer in front of camp; and
also that A1C Charles E. DeTraglia is in the
Air Force at Hahn Base, Germany for 3 years.
He will be sadly missed this year. Both are
neéphews of the Kurgans, and come to the
“Little Swiss Chalet” each year.

Margaret Anne (Pepgy) Short, daughter of
Walt & Marg Short (West Lake) will graduate
June 4 from Colorado State University at Fort
Callens, Colo., where she majored in Psy-
chology. At Christmas time Peggy became
engaged to Donald L. Fenton, Ir., son of Ret.
Lt. Col, and Mrs. D. L. Fenton of Arlington,
Texas. Don is a student at the University of
Texas and upon his graduation will receive a
commission in the Marine Corps. Peggy will be
working in Texas this sammer.

The Kurt Klingbeils of Green Lake will go
to Burope during July to visit relatives and
places of interest there, as well as Switzerland
and Italy. Kurt has arranged a month’s pulpit



exchange with a Baptist pastor near Man-
chester, England, for the month of August,
‘The two families will switch houses and
churches. (Kurt is pastor of the First Baptist
Church of Poughkeepsie, N.Y.) Their
daughters Beth and Barbara will accompany
them while Carol will attend a special summer

. Isession at Cornell University where she has

been a freshman this year, Carol will be
singing with the Cornell Glee Club and the
Philadelphia Symphony Orchestra in August
‘at the Saratoga Center for the Performing
* Ants. The Klingbeils will spend the Labor Day
weekend at their cottage with the British

1 exchange pastor and his family, who will

! return to England September 6.

Miss Denise K. Moore was a member of
. the February graduating class of the Albany

 Medical Center School of Nursing. Bronson E.
N Goore was a June graduate at Delhi State

i}
|| the ground last Fall except for their prompt

1l

i

niversity Agriculture and Technical College.
'They are the daughter and son of Mr. and Mrs.
Edgar Moore.

The Osborns are grateful to their many
good friends who helped extinguish the fire
which would surely have burned our camp to

| response when the call for help went out.
June is teaching second prade in Delray Beach

_ this year, Mr. Osbarn is purchasing agent at
Florida Atlantic University. Their three
| children are attending the new Alexander D.

|| Henderson University School at Boca Raton.

|| Mr. and Mrs. George P. Hansen attended
the United Fence Industry Exposition in New
Orleans this past January, representing

" Anchor Post Products in this area. They were

|

accompanied by their son and daughter-in-

~law, Tom and Linda Hansen. Tom graduated

| from New England College last June and has

been working at Blue Cross-Blue Shield in
Concord, N.H. as an Assistant Manager in

their Medicade Division. As of April Ist,
however, he and Linda have become residents
‘of New York State and Tom has joined his
|/ [father in the fence business.

~ Mr. Louis Nehr has retired, after 45 years
as a Chevrolet dealer. When he and Mrs. Nehr

~return from a National Automobile Dealers
Association European Tour, they expect to
spend all surnmer at Canada Lake.

‘Esther and Bill Dunstan had a busy winter
travelling. They. spent two months in Florida,
one month in Mexico and the Southwest, two
months in Hawaii and a fifteen-day tour of
Japan, Taiwan, Manila and Hong Kong. They
are now resting at Green Lake.

George Rohrs, Ji. and Judy (Rohrs)
Donnelly saw Guy Farina at the Giants-
Baltimore Colts game in N.Y. last Fall. Chris
Rohrs spent 3 days of his Christmas vacation
at Canada Lake. His Spring vacation (from
Notre Dame) was at Ft. Lauderdale, Fla.

Jeanne (Mrs. George Rohrs, Sr.) fractured
her elbow while ice skating in January and
was at Roosevelt Hospital for 2 weeks after an
operation. Now she worries about her golf
swing!

Lyn Livingston, Gloversville, and Dan
Yuenger were married Dec. 14, 1968 and are
now living in the Conlin House next to Edgar

Moore. Dan has o panel truck and is still doing’

trec service work. If you see 2 Labrador
Retrievers and a beagle, they belong to the
Dan Yuengers. His mother and father “dog
sat” while the youngsters spent & weekK in St.
Thomas with her mother and father at Easter
vacation time.

Arthur D. Tevebaugh has been made an
Associate Manager of the Chemical Engi-
neering Division of the Argonne National
Laboratory, Argonne, [1l.

Joyce Tevebaugh passed her oral prelims in

Chemistry at the University of California in

Berkeley. She is now doing research toward
her Ph.D. degree.

Mrs. Jean Tevebaugh Ehmsen is writing and
editing ‘copy for weddings for the St. Louis
Post Dispatch, St. Louis, Mo.

The Ballards took a three week tour down
Florida way, spent some time with Sliters and
saw the elephant.

Mrs. Marie Engel, long time summer
camper of the South Shore, passed away at
her home in Little Falls on Feb. 22, 1969 at
the age of 99 — just one month short of her
100th birthday. '

 Jack Pawlows, son of Louise and Ed
Pawlows, has been on duty with the U.S.
Navy in the Carribbean winter. He is
expected home sometime in April. He is
engaged to be married, but no date has been
set for the wedding as yet. '

Miriam E. Feldstein. daughter of Dr. and
Mrs. Bernard Feldstein, South Shore Canada
Lake, was graduated June 1 with a B.A.
degree from Utica College of Syracuse
University. On June 26th she was married to
Curtis A. Case, also ol Utica College. They are
spending their honeymoon on a cruise in the
“aribbean.

F

The Schreivogls' report that their daughter,
Kathy, is a medical technician at Nathan
Littauer and goes to F.MC.C. a couple of
nights a week for art courses.

Cdr. William Place is on his second tour of
duty on “‘Ticonderoga™ as Weapons Officer,
out on the line, in Gulf of Tonkin.

From Douglas and Helen Hays: Our news
this spring is that we have become increasingly
aware of Federal and State efforts to prevent
air and water pollution. At Canada Lake we
pay to have poison showered on us from the
air, poison that washes into the wells and
damages us and the wild creatures. The
spraying, as 'we understand it, is done to
extend the season. To us, this seems like
killing the goose that laid the golden egg.

John E. Berry, Jr., son of Mr. and Mrs.
John E. Berry, 11 South Lake Avenue,
Albany, and Canada Lake, will be married this
summer to Miss Jane-Anne Nowtynski,
daughter of Mr, and Mrs. Joseph Nowotynski
of Shelburne, Vt. The elder Mr. Berry is
executive director of the 19,000-member New
York State Bar Association.

A bit of news from Vincent and Mabel
Kane. — Michael has spent the year in Nassau
in the Bahamas as a director of the Worldwide
Financial Corporation. He returns to his
Washington law firm in Jure and hopes to get
to Canada Lake for a visit this summer. Bill
was married in October to Barbara Hartzell of
Bethlehem, Pa., and is located in Boston,
working for Vermont Mutual Life Insurance
Company. Barbara finishes her freshman year
at Wellesley College and expects to spend the
summer at the University of Barcelona in
Spain.

Neale and Dick Parkhurst write: Grandson
Alexander arrived September morn (Sept. 1)
to Mike and Sue.

Grandson David arrived Christmas day to
Pete and Barbara.

Daughter Priscilla and hubby, Terry Clark,
published a book together about a French
Sociologist.

Mike and Sue took a mew job with U. of
Rochester.

Neale and [ enjoyed Captiva Island during
late winter and early spring, where we keep a
sign saying “Canada Lake South”™ to the
amusement of all.

A note from Barbara Patterson: Since last
summer the Pattersons had a wild wisit to
Tobago in February, We had great fun in
January entertaining boat. show-goers, we
hope thereby contributing to decision on new
sail beat class.

We'll be at lake for a few days in late June,
but we're taking children to France and Italy
and on a 2 week cruise of Greek Islands,
sailing on a racing yacht in July.

We’ll be back at lake for whole month of
August. !

A note from Marie and Skeet Sliter —
written from their new home at Mt. Dora,
Fla.; Bernie Auerback and Margaret were here
in Florida for 10 days. They are in Lincoln,
Neb. and itching to get back to the lake.
Bernie has been ill most of the winter.

Here are some 'of our visitors this winter:
Phoebe and Tod Ballard; Peg and Len Hidde:
Varnum und Anne Harris; Fred and Helen
LaBrake (who used to have a camp at the
lake, now it's Lozier’s), Conrad Leslie and
family, (Mrs. Leslie is Mis. Victor Adams
daughter): Mr. and Mrs. Wm. Rice (used to
have a camp on West Lake, now live here in
Mt. Dora); A. J. Mosher (had a camp in
“Colored” Bay that burned several years ago);
Mr, and Mrs. Ray Kilborn (had a camp on
Diville Point); Bill and Bob Wilbur, Ir. (Bob
lives in Wildwood, Fla.); Eleanor and Bob
Wilbur, Sr.

We've had a wonderful winter, hate to
leave, but will be glad to see the lake and all
our friends.

Joyce Hays writes: We missed seeing so
many friends last summer because we rented
an apartment in London for eight weeks and
split our time between that favoritel foreign
city and Cambridge University. We will be
coming up to the Lake just for weekends this
summer because I will be going to summer
school at Colurabia and' because we plan to
take our big vacation in September when we
will go to Paris and then to Greece.

Ed Vosburg writes: We are looking forward
to returning to Canada Lake this summer. The
most important news to us is that our
daughter, Diane, of Seattle, Washington,
hopes to make us grandparents in September.
We plan to be there for the big event.

Margaret Stanley (widow of Jim Stanley,
long time Lake resident) is spending about 4
weeks in California this spring visiting her son.



